
EAA Chapter 122, Inc.  
Minutes of Monthly Gathering 

July 19th, 2023 
Hangar 2 HQ, Capital City Airport (CXY) 

Jon Still (Chapter President) opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.  Total Attendance was 24 people. 

Members (20) included:  Karen & Dirk Berry, John Bordlemay, Dan Cassidy, Glen Diehm, Al Fox, Paul Furst,  
William Grubb, Lee Janik, Wayne Laughner, Greg Lewis, Bob May, Brian McDonald, Lou Nieves, Mike Parks,Jeff 
Probasco, Kevin Shuttlesworth, Jon Still, and John Zazworsky. 

Guests (1) included:  Grant Adams, Jr. 

Presentation:  Brian McDonald provided a picture and video recap of our 1929 Ford Liberty Tri-Motor Visit 
conducted from Thursday June 22nd - Sunday, June 25th.  During that time, we managed to fly 23 revenue 
flights and 230 passengers, despite challenging weather conditions on several event days. Brian noted the 
wonderful press coverage provided by WGAL and Fox 43, and thanked our generous sponsors, which included 
the following:  Harrisburg International Airport, Giant, the L.B. Smith Ford Dealership, Susquehanna Heating & 
Air Conditioning, Martin’s, Skyport Aviation, the E.L. Heim Company, Members First Bank, and the Lamar Ad-
vertising Company.  We couldn’t have done it without them! 

As always, our full Events Schedule for 2023 can be found at: https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa122/2022-events. 

Ray Scholarship Update:  2 new scholars for 2023 — Peter Engle & Elijah Kongel. 

AirVenture Oshkosh:   Monday, 25 July: 11:00 am — Group photo at the Brown Arch 
	 	 	      	 	          5:30 pm — Food & Drinks at S.O.S. Brothers 

	 	 	   Friday, 29 July: 11:00 am — Group photo at the Brown Arch 
	 	 	 	 	  	         5:30 pm — Food & Drinks at S.O.S. Brothers 

The formal Gathering adjourned at 8:00 pm.  

Minutes from previous Gatherings are available at:  https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa122/documents/minutes. 

There will be no Gathering in August — instead, we plan to hold our Annual Fly-In/Drive-In Picnic at Bermu-
dian Valley Airpark starting at 5pm on Saturday, August 12th.  Our next Gathering is planned for Tuesday, 
September 19th.  For details, check our website at:  https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa122/2022-events. 

Kevin Shuttlesworth, 
Secretary
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